SPECIAL MEETING, AUGUST 30, 2017

A Special Session of the Deadwood City Commission convened on August 30, 2017 at 4:00 p.m.
in the Deadwood City Commission Chambers, 102 Sherman Street, Deadwood, South Dakota.
Mayor Turbiville called the meeting to order with the following members present: Department
Heads Mary Jo Nelson, Kelly Fuller, Robert Nelson Jr., and Tom Kruzel and Commissioners
David Ruth Jr., Charlie Struble. Commissioners Mark Speirs and Gary Todd were absent. City
Attorney was present by phone.

Dakota Cab Company

Chief Fuller informed Commission that on August 28 police investigated an accident involving
Dakota Cab and discovered a driver employed by Dakota Cab had no proof of insurance. Fuller
stated after further checking, his department found that the current owner of Dakota Cab
canceled insurance as of August 14, 2017 and has yet to turn in the yearly inspection of all
vehicles, both a violation of city Ordinance Chapter 5.48 Vehicles for Hire. He also stated the
previous owner, Brad Meehan, is in the process of switching ownership back to his name. After
discussion, Struble moved, Ruth seconded to suspend Dakota Cab Company licenses until
ownership issues are resolved and insurance and safety inspections are up to date, at which time
a public hearing will be conducted. Chief Fuller will contact Dakota Cab verbally with follow
up by certified mail. Roll Call: Aye-All. Motion carried.

According to Attorney, a proposed ordinance amendment will be on next Commission agenda to
give Chief of Police authority to suspend until regular Commission meeting. Discussion was
also held regarding possible procedure should a license become available.
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